
 

 

 
 
 

 
 
 

25th April 2016 
Dear parents and carers, 

 
I begin this week’s news by letting you know how pleased I was to see so many classes making 
the most of the fantastic outdoor learning spaces that we have around our school. 
Class 1H, were out and about finding out if the hedgehogs had come out of their hibernation. 
They were excited as they tiptoed across the playground to undertake their investigation. 
Class 5 enjoyed soaking in the warmth of the sun rays by sitting outside to undertake their 
creative writing and the ECO Council were diligently involved in a planting session.  
 

ECO COUNCIL NEWS The children and I eagerly joined Miss Patel to encourage local wildlife 

to our school grounds last Thursday afternoon.  
They planted a variety of tree saplings that had been kindly donated to us by the National Trust. 
We are grateful to Tony, our school gardener who came along to help the children learn about 
planting correctly and how to look after the trees. Miss Patel and the ECO Council will be 
measuring the growth of the cherry, hawthorn, dogwood and birch saplings fortnightly to see how 
their efforts are going and which sapling seems to thrive the best in our school grounds.  
In addition to this, whilst working hard the children had the pleasurable company of two Mallard 
ducks who visited the pond. We look forward to further developments of this wonderful resource. 
 
I was pleased to hear the news of Class 4. They will be marking Her Majesty’s 90th belated 
birthday by being part of the biggest anti – litter campaign this Thursday. The children will carry 
out an act of stewardship by representing our school in supporting to clean up a section of 
Camrose Avenue. The activity will also be beneficial towards helping them broaden their science 
lessons of mini beasts and habitats. 
We look forward to hearing how the children got on. 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
THOUGHT OF THE WEEK   After prayers at collect worship time, our school 

assemblies will focus on different core values of character formation – respect, 
integrity, humility, courage, empathy, gratitude and self- discipline. They will relate 
to our SEAL curriculum, Social, Emotional, aspects of learning too. The values will 
also be discussed during circle times throughout the week in class. It would be useful if you could 
talk about this at home too. 

 
 
ST GEORGE’S DAY April 23rd Saint George is the patron saint of England and many other 

countries. He is identified with England and English ideals of honour, bravery and gallantry. This 
week, I shall be sharing the story of Saint George to the children.  

Values of Respect and Self Discipline continued 
Learning to follow the rules by being a good member of 
our school 
“Let your best shine through” 

 



PARENT/ CARER COFFEE MORNING I will be holding my first informal 

Open Forum session on Wednesday 27th April at 8.00am. It will be an 
opportunity for you to get to know me and to contribute towards the future 
plans for our school.  
 
 
SCHOOL UNIFORM I would like to gently remind you about the correct school items. Please 

ensure you look at the guidance on the school website about the uniform and P.E kit. The school 
team have noticed some children are not adhering to the rules. I shall be writing a separate letter 
to you in detail about this important matter shortly. 

 
 
AND FINALLY... Class 6 have commenced preparations for Enterprise Week. They have pitched 

their ideas to their classmates by demonstrating enthusiasm, hard work and creativity. They have 
been trying to impress their peers, so that their idea will be voted to raise funds for their chosen 
charity, Save the Children. 
One such idea presented was from Divyani and Maahi.                                                           
Thank you girls! Your Fruit Punch and Berrylicious Madness treat were mouth- wateringly 
delicious! 

 

  
 
“Firstly, we researched the ingredients for our Fruit Punch. We tried a variety of 
ingredients until we arrived at the winning recipe. We chose grapes, 
strawberries, lemon, orange juice, apples and some lemonade. We then 
considered how much we would sell our drink for.  
Our Berrylicious fruit Madness were also made through trial and error. We had 
to carefully consider the packaging so that it would entice lots of people to 
purchase them.” By Divyani and Maahi.  
 
Wishing you a good week ahead. I hope to meet you on Wednesday morning. 

 
 
 
Mrs. Bindu Rai 
Principal 


